Eye on the World Nov. 6, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of November 6, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

* * * * *

An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Paying China for the Rope to Hang America" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 2, 2021. Following is the article.

Communist leader Vladimir Ilyich Ulyanov, aka Vladimir Ilyich Lenin, is reputed to have said, "The capitalists will sell us the rope with which we will hang them."

Whether Lenin said this or not, the message is prophetic. For the sake of cheap labor, some large corporations in America are selling the United States down the river, and they have the cooperation of President Joe Biden's administration in doing so. This is the 2021 version of "The Devil and Daniel Webster," except, this time, "Old Scratch" is not Satan; it's the People's Republic of China.

For years, the PRC has been stealing—mostly from the U.S.—technologies it needs to gain economic and military superiority over America and our Western allies. Under the Biden administration, China need not trouble itself with stealing. American companies are licensing critical technologies to the PRC and contracting with Chinese companies to manufacture essential goods. The previous administration took a strong stand against China's efforts to gain world dominance economically and militarily, but the Biden administration seems either unconcerned about the issue or at a loss as to what to do about it.

One example of an American company making a deal with the devil is the establishment of a new, wholly owned, onshore mutual-fund business in the PRC by BlackRock, an American investment firm in New York City. This is a classic example of letting a fox guard the proverbial hen house.

Access to America's economic hen house is through Wall Street, and BlackRock just gave the PRC a key to the gate. Giving Xi Jinping's PRC access to Wall Street gives "America's number one adversary" access to invaluable data about our nation's businesses, information which will be used to gain advantage over American firms and undermine our economy. We warn of this kind of thing, "unarmed warfare," in our book, "We Didn't Fight For Socialism: America's Veterans Speak Up."

On the subject of warfare, those who doubt the PRC's ability to reverse engineer the technologies it licenses and steals from the U.S. should consider its development of a hypersonic nuclear missile. A hypersonic missile travels at more than five times the speed of sound, making a "swarm" of these weapons impossible to interdict by current U.S. intercontinental ballistic missile defense systems. In congressional hearings, the Pentagon has warned China launched such a missile in August 2021. The U.S. currently has no defense against such a missile and is far behind developing our own hypersonic missiles or defenses against them.

The PRC's next step in their strategy for becoming the world's strongest superpower is the semiconductor industry. The PRC is now stealing and "licensing" skills necessary to rapidly develop its own advanced microchips and semiconductors.

These are the most essential components in all electronic devices from toasters to trucks, autos and military hardware, including hypersonic missiles.

The PRC currently manufactures semiconductors, but it relies on Western technologies to do so. China must import most of the equipment and materials needed to produce microchips. Much of this essential technology comes from the U.S. The PRC's near-term inability to manufacture these devices in sufficient quality and quantity is just one more reason the Chinese Communist Party is casting covetous glances at Taiwan. Together, Taiwan and South Korea manufacture more than 70% of the world's semiconductors.

Jinping's hypersonic missiles and his goal of having the PRC dominate global semiconductor production didn't make it on the agenda at last week's G-20 "hydrocarbon summit" in Rome. He didn't bother to attend.



An article by Austin Bay titled "Part One: Consequences of America Losing a War to China" was posted at creators.com on Oct. 27, 2021. Following is the article.

In July The National Interest published an essay entitled "Can America Lose to China?" written by Kishore Mahbubani, a fellow at the National University of Singapore's Asia Research Institute and a former Singapore UN ambassador.

The essay focuses on the China-U.S. political, economic and social competition. Mahbubani begins with an observation: Americans believe "an open society like America has many natural advantages" over China's autocracy. By assuming inherent advantage, "Americans cannot even conceive of the possibility of losing out to China."

That may well be true, though not quite in the way he frames the problem.

I disagree with several of Mahbubani's subsequent points. He believes the U.S. should reintegrate its economy with China's. Sure, trade is beneficial, but U.S. overreliance on China is a strategic error. Fair trade does not exist when dictatorial whim rigs contracts and court decisions.

At times he portrays Beijing as relatively benign and misunderstood. He says the U.S. can get along with China as long as it "doesn't disrupt the world order."

Disruption is Beijing's business. China has encroached on the Philippines' maritime exclusive economic zone. (See the 2016 Hague Court of Arbitration ruling.) Vietnam has repeatedly confronted Chinese drilling rigs and "sea militia" boats invading internationally recognized Vietnamese waters. Indian and Chinese forces skirmish in the Himalayas and have since 1962.

Prominent Americans have contemplated losing the economic and political competition with China, with a resulting loss in wealth and diplomatic clout. Mahbubani clearly despises former President Donald Trump. Perhaps faculty club virtue-signaling blinds him to an obvious truth: Trump saw and still sees the possibility of losing to China.

Still, the ambassador deserves credit for recognizing a failure to contemplate uncomfortable alternative futures. I frame it this way: The majority of the American public and national leaders have yet to think about the consequences of losing a major war to China.

The Pentagon concentrates on military deterrence and, failing that, winning in combat. For seven decades U.S. and allied planners have conducted war games examining "what ifs" in a Taiwan Strait conflict and other east Asian scenarios.

In the last decade several games have examined a shooting (kinetic) war in the western Pacific and Asian littoral pitting the U.S. and allies against China. Occasionally Russian forces cooperate with China.

The Pentagon acknowledges conducting several classified war games in 2020. In March 2021 Yahoo News discussed one of them, a U.S. Air Force war game in the 2030 time frame. The scenario began with "a Chinese biological-weapon attack that swept through U.S. bases and warships in the Indo-Pacific region." A Chinese military exercise camouflaged "the deployment of a massive invasion force," which launched a lightning "assault on the island of Taiwan."

Chinese missiles struck "U.S. bases and warships" throughout the region.

Yahoo quoted U.S. Air Force Lt. Gen. S. Clinton Hinote: "The (game's) definitive answer if the U.S. military doesn't change course is that we're going to lose fast."

Hinote added "More than a decade ago, our war games indicated that the Chinese were doing a good job of investing in military capabilities that would make our preferred model of expeditionary warfare, where we push forces forward and operate out of relatively safe bases and sanctuaries, increasingly difficult."

Hinote didn't discuss America's loss in ships and planes and killed, wounded and captured personnel. But clearly America lost the simulated military campaign.

If China took Taiwan, then it would have achieved a major CCP goal, one with horrifying real-world military, diplomatic, economic and territorial consequences.

It is foolish to believe an intense war involving China and the U.S. would be confined to the Taiwan Strait and end with Taiwan's loss. In the scenario, missiles hit regional U.S. bases—meaning Japan, South Korea, Guam, perhaps Australia, Singapore and Hawaii.

Go a step farther. What keeps this western Pacific war from escalating to a war for national survival?

Next week's column will examine several very uncomfortable consequences of America losing a war to China. One scenario has war erupting before the 2024 U.S. national election.



An article by Austin Bay titled "Part Two: Consequences of America Losing a War to China" was posted at creators.com on Nov. 3, 2021. Following is the article.

In July Japan's Vice Defense Minister Yasuhide Nakayama told the Hudson Institute that China and Russia could launch a surprise "Pearl Harbor-style attack" in the Pacific. The Washington Examiner and Reuters quoted Nakayama as insisting the U.S. and Japan must demonstrate the will to deter both China and Russia because "they are doing their (military) exercises together." They conduct exercises from "Honolulu to Japan," which means America's "protection line is going . . . backwards . . ."

Nakayama said China would likely target Taiwan. But that threatens Okinawa (a Japanese island with U.S. bases). Mid-Pacific exercises demonstrate targeting Hawaii and the West Coast, so he couldn't rule out an attack on Hawaii reprising 1941 but employing 21st-century weaponry. In 1941 Japan also attacked the Philippines and Southeast Asia—a multi-pronged strategic offensive.

Nakayama called Chinese President Xi Jinping's regime "aggressive . . . (in) thought and will . . . So wake up. We have to wake up."

I agree. In last week's column I argued it's "foolish to believe an intense war involving China and the U.S. would be confined to the Taiwan Straits and end with Taiwan's loss." Chinese anti-ship and land-attack missiles can reach the eastern Pacific. In a recent Pentagon war game, Chinese missiles hit region-

al U.S. bases—meaning they hit Japan, South Korea and Guam and perhaps Australia, Singapore and Hawaii.

China has territorial goals. China wants to move through the "first island chain" (southern Japan to Borneo). That means seizing Taiwan. China also targets the "second island chain" from the east coast of Honshu (Tokyo's location) through Guam to New Guinea.

Note: Guam is sovereign U.S. territory. Like California and Vermont.

Communist China is conducting "military preparation of the battlefield" operations on four fronts, three in the Pacific.

- No. 1: In the Himalayas confronting India, Chinese road crews inch forward—supply routes for a subcontinent war.
- No. 2: China's artificial islands in the South China Sea (west Pacific) step toward Singapore, the Straits of Malacca and the Indian Ocean.
- No. 3: Chinese forces routinely probe neighboring air and sea spaces. The most provocative probe Taiwan and Japan.
- No. 4: Chinese diplomats seek bases worldwide but especially Pacific bases. In 2019 Kiribati cut diplomatic ties with Taiwan. Now China intends to upgrade Kiribati's airfields—1,800 miles from Hawaii.

What's the time frame for triggering this war? In 1992/93, the late director of the Secretary of Defense's Office of Net Assessments, Andrew Marshall, gave his consultants a long-term thought experiment: How could the U.S. fight and win a war for national survival against China circa 2020 or 2025?

Yes, chillingly prescient. What keeps a Taiwan or western Pacific war with China from escalating to a war for national survival?

Nothing—which is why China must either be deterred or stopped cold if it attacks Taiwan.

Three factors suggest China might strike in 2023 or election year 2024.

- No. 1: The Biden administration is incompetent. Its Afghanistan debacle created serious concerns about U.S. reliability.
- No. 2: Division erodes American public will to resist. A hot-button example: morale-sapping faculty club nostrums like "critical race theory" (recast Marxist tribalism) being imposed on the military. Will matters. Prussian strategic theorist Carl von Clausewitz called war a clash of wills.
- No. 3: The U.S. has no immediate counter for China's Anti-Access/Area Denial strategy that threatens U.S. carrier battle groups with destruction as they move to the western Pacific. The U.S. Navy can't risk losing carriers.

If China quickly wins the big Taiwan battle and breaks out, what could be lost? Here's a list of terrible consequences to mull. Okinawa—Japanese territory lost to China. Beijing neutralizes Singapore, gaining control of the primary route to the Indian Ocean. South Korea, Japan and Australia are isolated.

If China says it will nuke California unless the U.S. gives up Guam, what do characters like President Joe Biden and Secretary of State Antony Blinken say? Is Beijing making an offer political hacks can't refuse?

We can deter China—if we don't project weakness. The Navy's 2021 fleet battle problem and the Army's long-range fires concept are examples of creative military operational concepts that can defeat China. What we could use are several score small, cheap ships armed with weapons to suppress Chinese shore-based firepower so the carriers can deliver a coup de grace.



An article by Tim Graham titled "Climate Democracy Dies in Darkness" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021. Following is the article.

A British leftist group calling itself the Center for Countering Digital Hate has issued a report on what it calls the "Toxic Ten," which are so-called fringe websites spreading "climate change denial." The ten include our group, the Media Research Center, as well as Breitbart, The Daily Wire, Townhall Media, Newsmax, The Washington Times and The Western Journal.

So, any challenge to Greenpeace climate-crackdown orthodoxy is now classified as "toxic" and "digital hate."

Their solution? To press Facebook and Google to "stop monetizing" these conservative sites, stop allowing them to buy ads and to "comprehensively label" their climate reporting as misinformation. You don't have to prove conservatives wrong. Just "comprehensively label" them as false.

Once again, the left wants to win debates by stopping any debate from happening. The founder of this "Digital Hate" squad is a man named Imran Ahmed, who previously co-authored the book "The New Serfdom: The Triumph of Conservative Ideas and How to Defeat Them," with Angela Eagle, a Labour Party member of Parliament.

Ahmed can already count on jihad from the "objective media." Their British socialist friends at The Guardian awarded their report with the headline "Super polluters': the top 10 publishers denying the climate crisis on Facebook."

Offering any criticism of climate panic (and climate policy) is "super polluting." Does this sound like science, or does it sound like political hyperbole? Naturally, Ahmed told The Guardian, "big tech is once again on the wrong side of science, truth and human progress."

The Washington Post also provided a pliant piece headlined "Breitbart has outsized influence over climate change denial on Facebook, report says." Tech reporter Cat Zakrzewski warned, "The far-right news and commentary site is one of just 10 publishers responsible for nearly 70 percent of interactions with climate change denial content on Facebook."

On Twitter, Zakrzewski gushed, "The nonprofit has been effective in drawing policymakers' attention to falsehoods on social media, as it did with its 'disinformation dozen' report earlier this year."

The Post reporter avoided any evidence of "falsehoods" by engaging with conservative articles. She blithely wrote that, "For years, Facebook has faced pressure to issue a broad ban on climate misinformation," and that somehow doesn't strike her as distasteful censorship.

My column on ClimateDepot founder Marc Morano's book "Green Fraud" was pictured under the Daily Wire section of the report. The MRC section is illustrated with a Joseph Vazquez article on NewsBusters about . . . Marc Morano. He's apparently Digital Hater No. 1.

In my Morano column, I noted that the climate panic lobby is never held accountable for failed predictions of doom from decades ago. In one PBS series called "Race to Save the Planet," Meryl Streep claimed, "By the year 2000—that's less than 10 years away—the earth's climate will be warmer than it's been in over 100,000 years. If we don't do something, there'll be enormous calamities in a very short time."

In 2021, that can be defined as climate misinformation.

But panic helps Democrats sell a crackdown. The Post story quoted Sen. Sheldon "Whites Only" Whitehouse complaining, "Facebook and other social media companies make money when they send users down rabbit holes of climate change denial. That's a very dangerous business model for the future of the planet."

Apparently, the "business model" is this: Only the leftists get to talk on climate policy; everyone else should be suppressed. No one is allowed to question the failed predictions and overwrought "solutions" of climate experts like Greta Thunberg and Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez.

The Washington Post should embrace their business model with the slogan "Climate Democracy Dies in Darkness."



An article by Yen Makabenta titled "Facts About Climate Change That Alarmists Do Not Want the Public to Know" was posted at manilatimes.net on July 17, 2021. Following is the article.

Primarily because the global climate debate has become wholly a matter of belief (whether you believe or doubt the gospel of climate change and imminent climate catastrophe), the church of climate change has promoted its theology by falsifying and suppressing facts about the climate in the world we live in.

This is reminiscent of the tactics of the old religions, which incorporated into their teachings discredited representations of the universe such as belief in a flat earth.

It requires religious fervor to believe that the climate debate is closed and settled in favor of their theology.

It's time to describe as "obscurantism" the tactic of climate change fanatics to proclaim to the world that the climate debate is closed and then, in the same breath, suppress facts and opinions that suggest the contrary.

In the 18th century, Enlightenment philosophers applied the term obscurantist to any enemy of intellectual enlightenment and the liberal diffusion of knowledge. In the 19th century, in distinguishing the varieties of obscurantism found in metaphysics and theology and modern philosophical skepticism, Friedrich Nietzsche said: "The essential element in the black art of obscurantism is not that it wants to darken individual understanding, but that it wants to blacken our picture of the world and darken our idea of existence."

Climate alarmism, it is now clear, has been doing its utmost to blacken our picture of the world and darken our idea of existence.

I want to discuss here today the articles of several journalists and publications that report on how the public is failing to secure and understand vital facts about the climate and climate change.

Six facts about climate change

First is an article by David Simon in the Real Clear Politics website on July 12, 2021, entitled: "Six facts the left doesn't want you to know about global warming."

I quote below key passages from Simon's most informative article: "President Biden implores us that climate change is an 'existential threat' to humanity. Special presidential envoy for climate John Kerry preaches to us that '[t]he climate crisis as a whole is a national security threat because it is disruptive to the daily lives of human beings all over the world.' Congresswoman Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez warns us that in 2030, 'the world is going to end . . . if we don't address climate change.' Hold on to your wallet. The Left's global warming Chicken Littles insist that the sky is falling but don't want you to know six key facts."

- "First, in his new book Unsettled, the Obama administration Department of Energy chief scientist Steven Koonin shows that the models relied upon by the Left to predict future global warming are so poor that they cannot even reproduce the temperature changes in the 20th century. If these models cannot reproduce past temperatures already known when the models were developed, how can they possibly reliably predict temperatures decades into the future?"
- "Second, Koonin's book also documents that the United Nations Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change's (IPCC) own analysis indicates that any negative economic impact that global warming eventually may have will be so modest that it warrants no action."
- "Third, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) and the IPPC do not claim that a link has been established between global warming and natural disasters. In 2020, the NOAA stated: 'It is premature to conclude with high confidence that increasing atmospheric greenhouse gas con-

centrations from human activities have had a detectable impact on Atlantic basin hurricane activity, and 'changes in tropical cyclone activity . . . are not yet detectable.' The UN IPPC, the Wall Street Journal reported, 'says that it too lacks evidence to show that warming is making storms and flooding worse.' "

- "Fourth, as the earth's temperature has risen, natural disasters have become far less deadly. Since 1920, the planet's temperature has risen by 1.29 degrees Celsius and world population has quadrupled from less than two billion to over seven and half billion—yet EM-DAT, The International Disaster Database, reports that the number of people killed by natural disasters has declined by over 80 percent, from almost 55,000 per year to less than 10,000 per year."
- "Fifth, some of the world's best scientists believe that global warming will be beneficial rather than harmful. In 2017, a group of eminent scientists—such as Richard Lindzen of MIT, William Happer of Princeton, and Judith Curry of Georgia Tech—wrote that 'observations [over the last] 25 years . . . show that warming from increased atmospheric CO₂ will be benign.' Carbon dioxide, they noted, 'is not a pollutant but a major benefit to agriculture and other life on Earth.' "
- "Sixth, global warming saves lives. A study published in 2015 by the British medical journal The Lancet found that cold kills over 17 times more people than heat. This study by 22 scientists from around the world—which examined over 74 million deaths in Australia, Brazil, Canada, China, Italy, Japan, South Korea, Spain, Sweden, Taiwan, Thailand, the United Kingdom, and the United States in 1985-2012, 'the largest dataset ever collected to assess temperature-health associations'—reported that cold caused 7.29 percent of these deaths, while heat caused only 0.42 percent. We must not let the Left bully us into draconian action with unfounded claims of a looming climate catastrophe. Know the facts. Global warming is not a problem."

Two more facts the public should know

To Mr. Simon's six facts, I want to add two more facts from other recent articles in US journals.

- An editorial in the Issues and Insights website titled "Another Global Warming Fact Alarmists Want Buried," published on July 15, 2021, says: "The entire climate change movement has been shady from its beginnings. Data have been hidden, truth has been sacrificed to politics, and hypocrisy and personal interests among its 'leaders' have produced a giant credibility deficit. The more we learn, the worse the alarmists look. Take, for instance, a new report that shows greenhouse gas emissions are not an American or Western problem. They are primarily a Chinese problem. A study from Sun Yat-sen University in China found that more than half of the world's urban greenhouse gas emissions are generated in only 25 big cities, and 23 of them are located in China. In other words, if the entire developed world cut its greenhouse gas emissions as activists, politicians, journalists and celebrities have demanded, nothing would change regarding the climate."
- In an article in this month's issue of The Atlantic magazine, "The green new deal, strictly speaking, does not exist," the author Robinson Meyer wrote: "Since its ascension in 2018, the Green New Deal has defined the terms of the global

climate debate. Perhaps no other climate policy in history has been as successful. Democrats and Republicans alike have been judged by how closely they seem to hew to it. Abroad, the European Union has dubbed its 1-trillion-euro attempt to decarbonize its economy 'the European Green Deal.' And on the histrionic fields of social media, progressives ask how society can afford flooded subways, horrific droughts, deadly heat waves, and uncontrollable wildfires but not pay for a Green New Deal. With so much ballyhoo, it's become easy to miss the central, implacable fact about the Green New Deal: It does not exist. Nobody has written it down. Three years after the idea of a Green New Deal broke into the mainstream, you can't find an authoritative and detailed list of Green New Deal policies anywhere. There is no handbook, no draft legislation, no official report that articulates what belongs in a Green New Deal and what doesn't. This is more than just an academic point. It means that tens of thousands of Americans want very badly to see Congress adopt a political program that definitionally cannot pass, because there is no 'it' for lawmakers to vote on. It means that at a moment of historic possibility, American climate politics still has one leg stuck in the spectral and symbolic, when it should be knee-deep in the real."

All this shows that Philippine immersion today in talk about climate change and green energy is misplaced. Proponents, local as well as foreign agents, have a lot of work to do to persuade our people that it is sensible to enlist in the climate change movement. We should all support and take part in a Senate public inquiry into the substance or the lie of a climate crisis.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Do they see the contradiction?

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "What a Load of Hot Air! Joe Biden Is Blasted for Making 10,000 Mile Return Trip That'll Generate 2.2 Million Pounds of Carbon to Attend Climate Change Summit in Scotland After President Was Snapped in Gas-Guzzling 85-Car Motorcade in Rome" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "VIPs Including Jeff Bezos Flew to a Climate Conference on 400 Private Jets, Sparking Fury Over the Carbon Emissions Caused" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Rachel Koning Beals titled "Climate Hotshots in Hot Seat Over Private Jets and Other Habits Expanding Carbon Footprint at COP26" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Avery Hartmans and Thomas Pallini titled "Photos Show the Lineup of Private Jets That the World's Elite, Including Jeff Bezos, Took to the UN's Climate Conference in Scotland" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Steve] Scalise [Louisiana Republican]: Biden, European Leaders Emit More Carbon to Attend Climate Change Conference Than 540,000 Americans in One Day" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Katherine Dunn titled "Bezos Announces \$2 Billion Climate Pledge—and Immediately Draws Criticism for His Spaceship" was posted at fortune.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Barbie Latza Nadeau titled "Tone-Deaf Jeff Bezos Laments Thinning Atmosphere He Helped Destroy With His Own Space Rocket" was posted at thedailybeast.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

G20 summit in Rome

- An article by Staff titled "G20 Meets in Rome Ahead of COP26, Discusses Climate Change and Vaccines" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 30, 2021.
- A Reuters article titled "G20 Leaders Endorse Global Minimum Tax Deal" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 30, 2021.

Climate summit in Glasgow, Scotland

- Looking back to March 2020, an article by Klaus Schwab titled "Covid-19 Is a Litmus Test for Stakeholder Capitalism" was posted at weforum.org on March 25, 2020.
- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Simon Kent titled "World Economic Forum Outlines Its 'Great Reset' to End Traditional Capitalism" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2020.
- An article by Hannah Furness titled "Prince Charles Says Private Sector Must Help Solve Climate Crisis as 'Moment of Truth' Arrives" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Oct. 30, 2021.
- An article titled "Prince Charles Says World Is in 'Last Chance Saloon' to Avoid Climate Disaster" was posted at todayuknews.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Kim Hjelmgaard titled "Biden at COP26 Climate Change Summit: 'None of Us Can Escape the Worst That Is Yet to Come' " was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Biden: Americans Have 'Seen the Lord' and Now Believe in 'Climate Change' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Promises U.N. Climate Summit: I Will 'Remake' American Economy to Lead World to 'Net-Zero' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Michael R. Bloomberg titled "The Most Ambitious Climate Action Plan Ever Attempted, According to Michael Bloomberg" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Reports: 'Climate Change' Poses Threat to Much More Than the Planet, Including American Sovereignty" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

"Produce as much coal as possible"

- An article by John Hayward titled "Xi Jinping Scolds World on Climate Change While China Keeps Polluting" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Thomas Colson titled "China's Xi Jinping Contributes Only a Written Note to the COP26 Climate Conference, Pushing the World's Biggest Polluter Further to the Margins" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- Looking back to October, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to October, an article titled "Despite Pledges to Cut Emissions, China Goes on a Coal Spree—Yale E360" was posted at e360yale.edu on Oct. 21, 2021.

Comments about the Vatican

■ An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis Compares Effects of Climate Change to World War II" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Comments about Israel

- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Israel Launches Massive Drill Simulating War Against Iran, Hezbollah" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel 'Will Do What It Needs To' Against a Nuclear Iran; Bennett Says" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 4, 2021.
- An article by Tzvi Joffre and Jeremy Sharon titled "Haredi Protesters Clash With Police During Women of the Wall Services" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Staff titled "U.S. B-1B Strategic Bomber Flies Over Mideast Amid Rising Iran Tensions" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "U.S. Bomber is Escorted by Israeli Fighter Jet as It Flies Over Middle East in Show of Force" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 31, 2021.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Zachary Basu titled "Biden Administration Approves \$650 Million in Arms Sales to Saudi Arabia" was posted at axios.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about China

- An article by Bob Anderson titled "If China Controls Taiwan's Chip Manufacturers, It Will Control the World" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "Researchers Say China Is Constructing 300 Possible Missile Silos, Which Could Make Its Nuclear Arsenal Bigger Than Russia's or America's" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "China: America Is 'The Laughingstock of Democracy'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ An article titled "Unity Day [Marks the Expulsion in 1612 of Polish-Lithuanian Forces From Moscow]: Putin Proclaims Crimea [Which Was Annexed From Ukraine in 2014] Forever a Part of Russia" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about Afghanistan

- A Reuters article by John O'Donnell titled "Taliban Say Gay Rights Will Not Be Respected Under Islamic Law" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- A Reuters article by Gibran Peshimam titled "Taliban Says Failure to Recognize Their Government Could Have Global Effects" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 30, 2021.

Immigration around the world

■ An article by Dimitri Simes titled "Poland Looks to Reinforce Belarus Border After Brussels Refuses to Finance 'Barbed Wire and Walls' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.



An article by Oliver North and David Goetsch titled "Biden's Mandate Madness Is Socialist Tyranny" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 26, 2021. Following is the article.

More Americans are now refusing Covid-19 vaccinations not because they oppose the "shoulder jab" but because they oppose a mandate from a president they do not trust. Ironically, using vaccine mandates in a futile effort to boost his sagging poll numbers, this feckless president has only hardened opposition to the vaccine.

"I had Covid-19 in May. My doctor tells me I'm better protected than any vaccine. What law gives this president the authority to tell my employer (an airline) to fire me next month if I don't get vaccinated?" That question was posed this weekend while we waited for a delayed flight.

There is no law. President Joe Biden's mendacious mandate is merely an unprecedented executive power grab. This is the kind of government coercion and socialist tyranny we explain in our book, "We Didn't Fight for Socialism: America's Veterans Speak Up."

In it, we warn how government control over the lives of citizens is the ultimate goal of socialist regimes. The freedoms in our Bill of Rights and the individual liberty that is the cornerstone of our Constitution are anathema to socialists. Freedom and liberty are the antithesis of government coercion and control. When the elected officials and bureaucrats who run the government work for the people, socialist tyranny is impossible.

We also describe how socialists use "emergency situations" to take control over the lives of citizens. In 2008, President Barack Obama's chief of staff,

Rahm Emanuel, said, "You never let a serious crisis go to waste. And what I mean by that is (it's) an opportunity to do things you think you could not do before." His use of the word "you" was wrong. He meant "we."

Apparently, then-Vice President Biden understood. He and the leftist ideologues now pulling his strings took Emanuel's advice. Covid-19 gave them the "serious crisis" they craved.

Once government gains control over any aspect of individual citizens' lives, it does not easily surrender such power. Victor Davis Hanson of the Hoover Institution, in an interview with Dinesh D'Souza on Oct. 17, stated the left has "declared war" on the very idea of citizenship.

According to our Constitution, elected officials serve at the pleasure of our citizens. But to Biden and his "progressive" minions, individual citizens are but mindless chess pieces to be manipulated by government.

Emanuel admitted a crisis allows government to do things it otherwise could not do. Prior to the covid-19 pandemic, a president might well have been impeached for insisting employers fire pilots, flight attendants, police officers, firemen, truck drivers and heroic first responders, (SET ITAL)et al, (END ITAL) for "violating" an unconstitutional mandate.

But, like all his socialist predecessors, Biden unleashed a powerful propaganda campaign to deceive, distort, divide and destroy opponents with fear. His pliant allies in the so-called mainstream media aided this strategy. That's why he used an executive order instead of congressional legislation to impose his "fire them" rule.

Sadly, it's not over yet. Our book also warns about the terrible history of socialist tyrants' unrelenting pursuit of government control even when results are disastrous. This is most likely the case with Biden's vaccine mandate. Today, businesses are shutting down because they cannot attract or keep a sufficient number of employees while Biden's mandate is wreaking havoc on our already faltering economy by causing irreplaceable personnel to quit or be fired.

This is unconscionable. Americans cannot be fired for their religion, skin color, age, medical condition or sexual orientation, but Biden orders them fired for refusing the so-called covid inoculation. This is socialist tyranny.



An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "New Vaccine Science Shows Mandates Are Unwise" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021. Following is the article.

New scientific findings in the prestigious Lancet Infectious Diseases journal blow a hole in the argument that workers need to get vaccinated to protect those around them. The findings prove the foolishness of forcing police and other public employees to get jabbed or lose their pay. And President Joe Biden should retract his order to the Occupational Safety and Health Administration to compel large employers to mandate vaccines.

The Journal reported Thursday that Covid-19 vaccines have "minimal" impact on preventing transmission of the delta strain. Delta is the Covid strain currently causing over 99% of U.S. cases.

Vaccines protect the people getting the shots from serious illness, but they don't stop the delta variant from spreading to others.

Don't get me wrong. Americans should choose to get vaccinated. The key word is "choose." Though shots are no guarantee against getting infected and spreading it to others, they provide significant protection (90% or more) against hospitalization and death. I'm triple-jabbed.

- Choosing not to get vaccinated is choosing to risk your own life.
- The health risk to others is minimal.

Most vaccines—against polio, smallpox, measles and other diseases—prevent infection and spread. But not covid-19 vaccines. Now that the battle is against the delta variant, they've become disease-tamers rather than infection preventers.

Tell that to Mayor Bill de Blasio, who gave New York City employees until Monday to get at least one shot or be sent home without pay. As of Monday, 9,000 are on unpaid leave because they have refused the shots. Twenty FDNY companies were shuttered because many of New York's bravest refuse the vaccine. Police Commissioner Dermot Shea claims the mandate will not further diminish the number of New York's finest on the street. That remains to be seen.

Governors and mayors from Maine to Los Angeles are demanding that public employees, and even nurses and doctors, hailed just months ago as heroes, get vaxxed or go without a job.

Maine Gov. Janet Mills says, "just as vaccination defeated smallpox and vaccination defeated polio, vaccination is the way to defeat covid-19." Sorry, Governor, but you don't know what you're talking about.

Just as politicians don't read the bills before voting on them, they don't keep up with science but still want to tell the rest of us what to do.

The groundbreaking findings in Lancet show that fully vaccinated people who came down with covid infected others in their household at the same rate (about 25%) as unvaccinated people did (about 23%). The vaccinated had just as much viral load in their upper respiratory tract, making them just as contagious. "Our findings show that vaccination alone is not enough to prevent people from being infected with the delta variant and spreading it," study co-author Ajit Lalvani said.

The British researchers also found that vaccinated people were only somewhat less likely to contract the virus (25%) compared with the unvaccinated (38%). That conflicts with Centers for Disease Control and Prevention data showing the vaccinated are far less likely to contract covid.

One thing is for sure: The science is uncertain on this. So, government should not be using a heavy hand to impose mandates claiming to make workplaces safer.

Meanwhile, the White House is pressing large companies to mandate vaccinations and calling on OSHA to enforce that policy with hefty penalties. The Build Back Better bill increases the penalties tenfold to as much as \$700,000 per incident for hazardous conditions, threatening bankruptcy for all but the largest enterprises. The Biden administration expects to publish the rules in the Federal Register in the coming days, affecting about two-thirds of the private sector workforce.

Yet the new science undercuts OSHA's claim that unvaccinated people are a workplace hazard. So far, workplace mandates have been challenged at least 39 times in federal courts with little success, but the new scientific evidence may change that.

Lancet Infectious Diseases stressed the urgency of improving current vaccines or developing new ones to actually "protect against asymptomatic infections and onward transmission."

Foolishly, the Biden administration and Democrats in Congress vilify the vaccine developer Moderna for making a profit and threaten to seize its patents. It's possible covid will continue morphing into new variants, requiring new vaccines from companies like Moderna.

When you're fighting a war—in this case, against a killer disease—attacking your own ammunitions maker is no way to win it.



An article by Ann Coulter titled "Dems' Post-Election Plan: Send More Immigrants to Virginia" was posted at anncoulter.com on Nov. 3, 2021. Following is the article.

But critical race theory isn't taught in Virginia schools!

The Republican sweep in Virginia Tuesday night has nullified that claim. Glenn Youngkin beat Terry McAuliffe in the governor's race. Republicans took the lieutenant governor's office and, most important, beat the incumbent, George Soros-installed attorney general. In a shocking upset, the GOP even flipped the House of Delegates.

All this, despite the incessantly repeated claim on MSNBC and CNN that "CRT isn't taught in Virginia schools!" uttered every five minutes like "Weather on the Ones!" Who were they trying to fool? Liberal women in New York? They don't vote in Virginia. But MSNBC and CNN so enjoyed sneering about the stupidity of Republicans that they never bothered to consider that the people who would be voting could see with their own eyes what was being taught to their children.

Disturbingly, even with McAuliffe announcing that parents should have no say in what their children are learning in school—and then telling Virginia teachers that the white ones would have to go—the election was ridiculously close. The current tally is about 51% to 49%.

Liberals thought they had a lock on Virginia, no matter what lunacies their candidates spouted. They had a gigantic immigrant population (non-English

speakers are a key Democratic constituency); illiterates (same), who were specifically given the right to vote by Democrats; and felons (duh), more than 300,000 of whom were enfranchised by the last two Democratic governors.

After Tuesday's election, it looks like the Biden administration is going to have to ship a lot more immigrants into the Old Dominion. Bus in tens of thousands of Haitians and, in five or six years, McAuliffe can come out for white slavery and win.

That's rough. Democrats had specifically earmarked those immigrants for Texas and Florida.

All night on Tuesday, liberal commentators kept talking breathlessly about the early vote/mail-in vote, correctly presuming it to be overwhelmingly Democratic. That should tell you what early voting is really about.

Early voting has nothing to do with the convenience of the voters. It's about the convenience of Democratic operatives, who need weeks and weeks to drag their voters to the polls and help them fill out absentee ballots. Conveniently, Virginia has "no-excuse" absentee voting, allowing anyone to request a mail-in ballot for any reason, for up to 45 days before an election.

Ordinary voters don't say, If I'm going to get out of work early, I'm gonna need a 45-day window. Nobody needs 45 days to do anything. That's not a human-size requirement. It's a Democratic machine-size requirement.

To collect ballots from their unmotivated voters, Democrats need to send out an army of operatives. Luckily, they have no shortage of manpower—anyone with an administrative job in education, sanitation or county government.

But they need time. A lot of time. One day of voting is not going to permit Democrats to collect ballots from every nursing home, halfway house and sober living community in the state.

Republicans gain nothing from early voting because of the following.

- They don't have government employees with no-show jobs who can spend weeks harvesting ballots.
- GOP voters tend to be self-motivated individualists who don't need inducements to vote.

By contrast, Democratic voters need a lot of attention and a lot of handling. OK, OK, if it means that much to you, I'll vote. How about giving me a ride? Oh, and I'm hungry—how about a box lunch? Democratic "get out the vote" drives are less informational operations and more like hauling the kids to Grandmother's house.

This is not a level playing field. Relaxed voting requirements help only Democrats. Unenthusiastic voters make mistakes, ruin ballots and forget to bring I.D.

But Republicans have been so mau-maued by the Democrats that they can barely put up a fight just to end the covid-era voting rules. Remember the worldwide pandemic? In 2020, Democrats wailed: DO YOU WANT PEOPLE TO

DIE??? We're going to need universal mail-in ballots, months of early voting, same-day registration and no I.D. requirements.

But now they say Republicans are returning us to the dark days of Jim Crow for insisting on voting rules circa 2018.

Forget that. How about a federal law restricting elections to what is known as "Election Day"? The Constitution requires Congress to choose "the Day" of voting. It further states that the "Day shall be the same throughout the United States." Make it a federal holiday. But make it one day.

New Jersey would have elected a Republican governor this week but for the mail-in vote. Republican Jack Ciattarelli was leading incumbent Democrat Phil Murphy all night. And then the mail-in vote started pouring in. (New Jersey allows mail-in voting starting weeks before the election.)

Let's get back to the GOP victory in Virginia. Fox News sure called that one! Fox commentators assured us that black parents were powering Youngkin's campaign because of their love for . . . school choice!

Oh, give it up, conservatives.

CNN exit poll:

■ Black voters: 87% for McAuliffe to 13% for Youngkin

■ Hispanic voters: 68% for McAuliffe to 31% for Youngkin

■ Asian voters: 66% for McAuliffe to 34% for Youngkin

Good grief! How did Youngkin win? There must be some mistake!

Oh, I see. Youngkin won the same way Republicans always win, by driving up the white vote. White voters went 61% to 38% for Youngkin. According to NBC News' exit poll, white women voted 57% for Youngkin.

Which reminds me: What is the one demographic Trump lost in 2020, compared to 2016? Correct: white men. Trump 2020: The Platinum Plan! The American Dream Plan! [Jared in the background: Forget white voters, Dad. They have no place else to go.]

Relax, GOP donors, you may now go back to obsessing over the minority vote and [peeing] away the only swing voters in the country. At this very moment, money men in the Republican Party are looking at Virginia and saying, "You see? We've got to pass amnesty to win over Latinos! School choice to win black voters! Then, of course, we'll need a big tax cut."

* * * * *

[&]quot;Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Study Shows Abortions in Texas Decreased by Half Since 'Heartbeat' Law Took Effect" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 29, 2021.

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Does Biden Agree With Pope That Abortion Is Murder? Psaki: 'The President Believes in a Woman's Right to Choose' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 27, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "On Eve of Audience With Biden, Pope Says Life of 'Every Child Conceived . . . Is Sacred and Inviolable' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "As Biden Met With the Pope, His DOJ Filed a Brief Claiming the Right to Abort a Baby With a Beating Heart" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Orchestrated reset—about the economy, not climate

- Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.
- Looking back to March 2020, an article by Klaus Schwab titled "Covid-19 Is a Litmus Test for Stakeholder Capitalism" was posted at weforum.org on March 25, 2020.
- Looking back to May 2020, an article by James Delingpole titled "'Build Back Better'—The Latest Code Phrase for Green Global Tyranny" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2020.
- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Simon Kent titled "World Economic Forum Outlines Its 'Great Reset' to End Traditional Capitalism" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 14, 2020.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "COP26 Reset: Prince Charles Calls for 'Vast Military-Style Campaign' to 'Radically Transform' Global Economy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.

Comments about fossil fuel

- Looking back to October, an article by Craig Rucker titled "Biden's Plan: Slash US Fossil Fuels, Rely on China for Renewables" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 11, 2021.
- An article by R. Emmett Tyrrell titled "Biden's Energy Policies Threaten to Wreck Our Economy" was posted at creators.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Republican Congressman [Garrett Graves of Louisiana]: If U.S. Stopped Producing Oil and Gas Today, Would We Cease to Use It? 'No' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 29, 2021.

- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Blames Russia and Saudi Arabia for Not Producing Enough Oil After Restricting U.S. Production" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: Biden Admits 'Irony' of Asking OPEC for Oil While Pushing Climate Change Policies" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Kenneth Rogoff titled "Even the Greenest Among Us Have Not Yet Confronted the Hard Choices of Climate Change" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Comments about corporate censorship

- An article by Barbara Ortutay titled "In the Middle of a Crisis, Facebook Inc. Renames Itself Meta [in Hopes of Reversing Brand Damage]" was posted at apnews.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Vimeo [a Major Video-Sharing Services Platform] Removes Artist's Fictional Vaccine Cartoon [Called 'UN-JABBED'], Labeling It 'Dangerous' Health-Related Content" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Kamala Harris and illegal immigration

- An article by Joshua Caplan titled "Al Sharpton Complains Biden Is Giving VP Harris 'Marginal' Assignments" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article titled "VP Harris Headlines Electric Trucks Event as Border Encounters Up 314%" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Paul Bedard titled "Harris to Work on Refugees, Migration and Borders—in Paris [France]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Biden Gives Illegal Aliens 'Protected Areas' Where They Can Evade Arrest" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 27, 2021.
- An article by Debra J. Saunders titled "Biden Border Policy: Criminals Welcome" was posted at creators.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. [Jim] Jordan [Ohio Republican]: Biden Planning to Pay Millions of Taxpayer Dollars to Illegal Aliens? 'One of the Many Stupid Policies' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "We're Paying Burglars Who Broke Into Our Home': Furious Republicans Slam Biden for Plan to Pay \$450,000 Per Person—Up to \$1 Million a Family—to Relatives Separated at Border Under Trump's Zero-Tolerance Policy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Biden Administration Proposes Nearly \$1 Million 'Reparations' [\$450,000 Per Person or Close to \$1 Million Per Fam-

ily] for Illegal Families as Families of Fallen Troops Only Get \$100,000" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 29, 2021.

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Law Enforcement Official [Lieutenant Christopher Olivarez]: Biden Administration's Proposed \$450,000 Settlement Will Incentivize More Migrants to Illegally Cross the Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Former GOP Congressman Jason] Chaffetz: \$450,000 Settlement Payments for Illegal Alien Families Separated Under Trump Will Be More Than the Victims of 9/11 Were Paid Out" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Rep. Greg Murphy: \$450,000 for Migrants 'Is More Than What's Given' to Military Widows" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Analysis: Biden Proposal Could Turn Illegal Alien Families Into Millionaires" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Flip Flop: White House Admits Border Crossers Could Be Paid Off After Biden Claims 'That's Not Going to Happen' "was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

Comments about election matters

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Natasha Chen, Melissa Alonso and Alaa Elassar titled "MLB's Decision to Move Its All-Star Game Out of Georgia [Over Inaccurate Assessment of Voting Rights] Will Have a \$100 Million Impact on the State, Tourism Official Says" was posted at cnn.com on April 3, 2021.
- An article by William Trachman titled "Why Aren't Joe Biden and Stacey Abrams Protesting the World Series? [Because of Their Inaccurate Assessment of Voting Rights]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Davidson titled "[Atlanta] Braves Win World Series After MLB [Major League Baseball] Punished Them for Georgia's Voter ID Law" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Poll: 2/3 of Terry McAuliffe [Virginia Democrat Who Lost] Voters Say Photo ID Should Be Required to Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Agenda Suffers Another Loss as Senate GOP Kills Federal Election Takeover" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis Announces Key Steps to Ensure Election Integrity in Florida: Ballot Harvesting Third-Degree Felony" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Kylee Zempel titled "Wisconsin Elections Commission 'Shattered' Laws by Telling Nursing Home Staffers to Illegally Cast Ballots for Residents" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 29, 2021.

The 10-Year "Build Back Better" \$3.5 trillion spending bill

- Looking back to May 2020, an article by James Delingpole titled "'Build Back Better'—The Latest Code Phrase for Green Global Tyranny" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2020.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Wharton Study: Build Back Better Will Not Be Free; Net Cost \$2.42 Trillion" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Government taxation

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Democrats' Spending Plan Gives the IRS Massive New Power and Resources" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Keshner titled "Biden's \$80 Billion Proposal to Fund IRS Is 'Dramatically in Excess of What the IRS Needs'—Says Former Acting Commissioner [David Kautter] Under Trump" was posted at marketwatch. com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Juliana Kaplan titled "248 Millionaires Are Calling for Democrats to Tax Billionaires' Income; 'We Have a Rare Opportunity to Reform Our Broken Tax Code' " was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Beverly Moran titled "Biden Tried, But Taxing America's Billionaires Won't Work; A Wealth Tax Is Unconstitutional" was posted at miamiherald.com on Nov. 1, 2021.

Problems with ports and supply-chain backlog

■ An article by Grace Kay titled "A Truck Driver Offered a Clear Picture of Backlogs at U.S. Ports: It's Like 'Going to Walmart on Black Friday, but Imagine Only One Cashier' "was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 1, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to October, a video and an article by Wayne Dupree titled "Dems Claim They Don't Support Defunding the Police: This Video Says Different" were posted at waynedupree.com on Oct. 7, 2021.
- Looking back to October, a video titled "7 Minutes of Democrats Saying Defund the Police" was posted at gop.com on Oct. 7, 2021.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Announces Guaranteed Basic Income of \$500 a Month for Low Income Families After

Defunding Police by \$80 Million and Cutting 400 Cops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 29, 2021.

- A Reuters article by Joseph Ax titled "Democratic Cries to 'Defund Police' Fade in U.S. Mayoral Races as Crime Surges" was posted at reuters.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by John Bacon titled "Philadelphia to Become First Major U.S. City to Ban Minor Traffic Stops to Promote Equity, Curb 'Negative Interactions' With Police" was posted at usatoday.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Matt Wall and Zaid Jilani titled "Austin, Texas, Defunded Its Police Department; Now Voters Will Decide If City Needs More Officers" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Miller titled "From [George] Soros to Unions, the Left Poured Major Money Into Effort to Defeat Austin's Police Staffing Prop [Which Would Have Required Austin to Hire at Least Two Police Officers Per Every 1,000 Residents]" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Danielle Wallace titled "Seattle Police Union Lambastes Mayor for \$25,000 Officer Hiring Bonuses After Pushing Defund Movement" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Gene Johnson titled "Defund the Police Candidates Stumble in Liberal Seattle" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Sara Cline titled "Portland, Oregon Mayor Proposes Increasing Police Budget" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Minneapolis Voters Reject Leftist Push to Defund and Replace Police" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Comments about January 6 Capitol riot

■ Looking back to October, an article by John L. Dorman titled "Condoleezza Rice Says Jan. 6 Riot Was 'Wrong' and Yet Lawmakers Should 'Move On' as Americans Are More Concerned About 'Their Kitchen-Table Issues' "was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 24, 2021.

Are parents domestic terrorists?

- An article by Neil Patel titled "Democrats May Regret Messing With America's Moms" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rasmussen [Poll]: 57% Dispute Obama Claim That Transgenderism and Critical Race Theory in Public Schools Are 'Phoney' Issues" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "[Arkansas Republican] Tom Cotton: Left's 'Bureaucratic Mindset' Laid Bare When Childless Activists Undermine Parents" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Sen. Grassley: [Attorney General Merrick] Garland's Refusal to Retract Bogus 'Domestic Terrorism' Memo Will Have 'Chilling Effect' on Parents' Speech" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

- Looking back to September, an article titled "The Most Dangerous Danger to Young People From Climate Change Is in Fact Climate Alarmism!" was posted at theguardian.com on Sept. 3, 2021.
- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Latest Nationwide Tests Show Public Schools Failing Students Even Before Lockdowns" was posted at thefederalist. com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Comments about racism and white supremacy

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by James Anthony titled "Banning Trans Athletes in Women's Sports Is 'White Supremacy' Says Former Pro-Soccer Player Lori Lindsey" was posted at the postmillennial.com on April 25, 2021.
- An article by Penny Starr titled "Biden's Treasury Adds Counselor to Address Alleged 'Systemic Racism' in Economy" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 26, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Joy] Reid: [Baseball's Atlanta] Braves' 'Racist' Tomahawk Chop Embodiment of 'Trumpian' White Privilege" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Paul Sacca titled "AT&T Reportedly Offers Critical Race Theory Training Program: 'White People, You Are the Problem' " was posted at theblaze.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Colin Kaepernick Is Slammed for Comparing NFL to Slavery in New Netflix doc: Black Players Are Inspected by White Coaches Before Appearing in Shackles on an Auction Block" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Flashback: Colin Kaepernick Claimed He Was Training for Comeback Despite Calling NFL 'Slavery' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Jonathan Zimmerman titled "Tearing Down Thomas Jefferson: Black Leaders of Past Wouldn't Agree With Removing Statue" was posted at usatoday.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Tyler O'Neil titled "McAuliffe Calls for Virginia to 'Diversify' Teacher Base, Citing Percentage of White Teachers" was posted at foxnews. com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Jerome Hudson titled "[Actress] Cher Freaks After Youngkin Election: 'GOP Are Nazis,' Will Make America a 'Whites Only Club'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Andi Ortiz titled "'The View': Whoopi Goldberg Fires Back at [Conservative NBC Sports Reporter] Michele Tafoya for Suggesting Skin Color Shouldn't Matter" was posted at thewrap.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Jemele Hill Mocked for Saying Dems Lost Because of 'White Supremacy' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "FNC's [Greg] Gutfeld: MSNBC's Reid, Nicolle Wallace, CNN's Brianna Keilar, Kirsten Powers Are All 'Racists' [for Not Highlighting the First Woman of Color, Republican Winsome Sears, Being Elected Lieutenant Governor of Virginia]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's Tiffany Cross: Democrat Virginia Loss Shows 'A Good Chunk of Voters' Okay With 'White Supremacy' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Larry Elder Challenges Ibaram Kendi to Debate After Woke Author's Racist 'Minstrel Show' Smear" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about Winsome Sears

- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "[Pro-Second Amendment and] Red-Flag Law Opponent Winsome Sears Wins Virginia's Lieutenant Governor Race" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Trent Baker titled "Virginia Lieutenant Governor-Elect Winsome Sears: Progressives Have Pitted Us Against Each Other So They Can Swoop In as 'Our Political Savior' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Virginia Lieutenant Governor-Elect [Winsome] Sears: I'm 'Destroying' Race Narratives, You Can't Say I'm 'A Victim'—'Wish Joy Reid Would Invite Me on Her Show' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Jim McCool titled "The Squad Ignores Winsome Sears' Historic Election" was posted at floridian press.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about critical race theory

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Gary Peller titled "I've Been a Critical Race Theorist for 30 Years; Our Opponents Are Just Proving Our Point for Us" was posted at politico.com on June 30, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Casey Chalk titled "Leftists: Critical Race Theory Is Not Being Taught in Schools; But When It Is, It's Just History" was posted at thefederalist.com on July 12, 2021.
- An article by Rob Shimshock titled "[Mike] Pence: CRT Is 'Nothing More Than State-Sponsored Racism' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Critical Race Theory Top Factor for 25% of Virginia Voters, While 72% Called It Important: Fox Analysis" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House Claims Republicans 'Lying' on Critical Race Theory" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Mark Moore titled "BLM Leader [Hawk Newsome]: If Change Doesn't Happen, Then 'We Will Burn Down This System' "was posted at nypost.com on June 25, 2020.
- An article by Dom Calicchio titled "Dem Mayoral Candidates Now Stressing Law and Order Over BLM, 'Defund the Police'—Report Says" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Christopher Wilson titled "[Black] Buffalo Mayor [Byron Brown] Declares Write-In Victory Over Socialist [Black Lives Matter Protester India Walton] Who Beat Him in Democratic Primary" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Vaccines—follow the money

- Looking back to January 2021, an article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Dr. Anthony Fauci: The Highest Paid Employee in the Entire U.S. Federal Government" was posted at forbes.com on Jan. 25, 2021.
- Looking back to October, an article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "Dr. Anthony Fauci Received Big Pay Increase to Prevent Pandemics" was posted at forbes.com on Oct. 20, 2021.

Vaccines—pros and cons about "booster" shots

■ An article by Shawne Wickham titled "With Covid-19 Rising Among Vaccinated, Health Experts Urge Booster Shots" was posted at unionleader.com on Oct. 31, 2021.

Vaccines—fake vaccination cards

■ An article by Katie Balevic titled "Two Pennsylvania Police Officers Were Fired for Submitting Fake Covid-19 Vaccination Cards to Their Department" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 31, 2021.

Do you remember what Biden said about mandatory vaccines?

- Looking back to September, an article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Biden in December 2020: 'I Don't Think' Covid Vaccinations 'Should Be Mandatory' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Sept. 9, 2021.
- Looking back to September, a video and an article by Tom Porter titled "Video Shows President-Elect Biden Saying 10 Months Ago He Wouldn't Make Vaccines Mandatory" were posted at businessinsider.com on Sept. 10, 2021.
- Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "11 Times the Biden Administration Lied About Vaccine Mandates" was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 15, 2021.

Do you remember what Psaki said about vaccine mandates?

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "White House in July: [Jen Psaki Asserted That] Vaccine Mandates Are 'Not the Role of the Federal Government'" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 2, 2021.

Do you remember what Fauci said about vaccine mandates?

- Looking back to August 2020, an article by Amanda Watts titled "Fauci Does Not Foresee a Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate in the United States" was posted at cnn.com on Aug. 18, 2020.
- Looking back to August 2021, an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Anthony Fauci 'in Favor' of Vaccine Mandates Despite Admitting People Cannot Be Forced" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 14, 2021.

Do you remember what CDC said about vaccine mandates?

■ Looking back to September, an article by Spencer Brown titled "Flashback: CDC Director [Robyn Walensky] Said [on July 30, 2021] 'There Will Be No Federal Mandate' " was posted at townhall.com on Sept. 10, 2021.

Vaccine mandate—notable exemptions

■ An article by Megan Williams titled "Biden's Federal Employee Vaccine Mandate Only Applies to Executive Branch, Not to Congress or Judiciary" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 18, 2021.

Vaccine mandate—ludicrous exemptions

- An article by Nicholas Ballasy titled "Double standard? Democrats Nix Covid Tests for Illegal Migrants, Mandate Vaccines for Border Patrol" was posted at justthenews.com on Oct. 1, 2021.
- An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Sen. Roger Marshall [Kansas Republican]: We Force Five-Year-Olds to Get Vaccines, Wear Masks—While Opening Border to Untested, Unvaccinated Migrants" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 21, 2021.
- An article by James Anthony titled "Democrats Strike Down Covid Testing Requirement for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 28, 2021.

Vaccines—school mandates

- An article by Susan Jones titled "CDC: 94 Children Ages 5-11 Have Died of Covid: 0.00012% of All Covid Deaths" was posted at cnsnews.com on Oct. 26, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Kids Are More at Risk of Dying From Seasonal Flu, But the CDC Says They Should Get the Covid Jab Anyway" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Implementing the vaccine mandate

- An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "Border Patrol Union on Biden's Vaccine Mandate: 'We Cannot Afford to Lose Employees' During 'Largest Border Crisis in Nation's History' " was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Supreme Court Justices Brett Kavanaugh and Amy Coney Barrett Side With Liberal Justices, Decline to Block Maine's Vaccine Mandate for Health Workers With Religious Objections" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 29, 2021.

- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "NYC Mayor Bill De Blasio: 'Human Reality' Is Workers Will Get Vaccinated When They Realize They're Not Getting Paid" was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Lolita C. Baldor titled "Military Weighs Penalties for Those Who Refuse Covid Vaccine" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "OSHA Changes Rule to Cover Up Vaccine Injuries" was posted at mercola.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Keshner titled "Unvaccinated Workers Calculate the Costs of Regular Covid Testing—Biden Administration Sets Jan. 4 Vaccination Deadline for Workers" was posted at marketwatch.com on Nov. 4, 2021.
- An article by Tyler Olson titled "Biden Administration Considering Vaccine Mandate for Businesses With Fewer Than 100 Employees" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 5, 2021.

Resisting the vaccine mandate

- Looking back to October, an article by Joy Pullmann titled "Joe Biden's Vaccine Mandate Doesn't Exist [Legally]; It's Just a Press Release [Although Major Corporations and Businesses Are Enforcing It]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 7, 2021.
- An article by Caroline Vakil titled "Vaccinated Just as Likely to Spread Delta Variant Within Household as Unvaccinated: Study" was posted at thehill.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "[Black Actor] Ice Cube Drops Out of Movie After Refusing to Get Vaccinated: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Atahabih Germain titled "'Oh [Heck] No': [Black Actor] Ice Cube Reportedly Walks Away From \$9 Million Movie Project Due to Its Vaccine Mandate" was posted at atlantablackstar.com on Oct. 30, 2021.
- An article by Bethany Biron titled "Iowa Will Allow Workers Who Were Fired for Breaking Covid-19 Vaccination Mandates to Collect Unemployment Benefits" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 30, 2021.
- An article by Shannon Dawson titled "Candace Owens Says She's Still Unvaccinated: 'I Survived the Greatest Psychological Fear Campaign in Human History'" was posted at madamenorie.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Tommy Taylor titled "NYC Begs for Volunteer Firefighters From Long Island and Upstate New York as Close to One-Third of FDNY Staff Remain Unvaccinated Ahead of November 1 Deadline: 26 Firehouses Close" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Americans Who Received the One-Dose Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 Vaccine Were 3.5 Times As Likely to Develop Rare Blood Clots Compared to the General Population, Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 1, 2021.

- A Reuters article by Tina Bellon and Eric M. Johnson titled "From Boeing to Mercedes, a U.S. Worker Rebellion Swells Over Vaccine Mandates" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Priscella Vega titled "Sheriff [Alex Villanueva] Warns Vaccine Mandate Causing 'Mass Exodus' Among Personnel" was posted at latimes.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Stehanie Dazio titled "Los Angeles County Sheriff [Alex Villanue-va] Won't Enforce Vaccine Mandate" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Comments about mask mandates

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "When in Rome, eh Joe! How the President Appears Happy to Lose the Mask in Europe Yet Insists on Wearing It Even When Surrounded by Vaccinated Staff at the White House" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Oct. 31, 2021.

Comments about school mask mandates and children

■ Looking back to October, an article by Georgi Boorman titled "Influenza Is More Dangerous to Kids Than Covid Is, So Why Doesn't the CDC Recommend Masks for the Flu?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 26, 2021.

Do you remember what Kamala Harris said about masks?

■ Looking back to December 2020, an article by Zack Budryk titled "Kamala Harris Says There Will Be No 'Punishment' for Not Wearing Masks Under Biden" was posted at thehill.com on Dec. 16, 2020.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by Jeff Poor titled "FNC's [Tucker] Carlson: Biden Administration Illegal Immigrant Reparations Proposal the 'High-Water Mark of Political Lunacy' "was posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Jordan Davidson titled "Tucker [Carlson]: Youngkin Recognizes Democrats' Race Obsession Is 'An Assault' on American Principles" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Media comments about Bill Maher

■ An article by Joseph Wulfsohn titled "Bill Maher Rails Against Covid Restrictions: It's Time to Admit Pandemic Is 'Over' " was posted at foxnews. com on Oct. 30, 2021.

Media comments about Joy Reid

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Joy Reid: Education 'Is Code for White Parents Don't Like the Idea of Teaching About Race' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Virginia Lieutenant Governor-Elect [Winsome] Sears: I'm 'Destroying' Race Narratives, You Can't Say I'm 'A Victim'—'Wish Joy Reid Would Invite Me on Her Show'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Other news about the media

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Hypocrisy: The Media Loved When People Said 'F**k Donald Trump'—Now Triggered by 'Let's Go Brandon' " was posted at the postmillennial.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Ben Johnson titled "Southwest Airlines Pilot Says 'Let's Go Brandon'—CNN Analyst Likens Remark to 'Long Live ISIS' " was posted at dailywire.com on Oct. 31, 2021.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "Anti-Biden Rallying Cry 'Let's Go Brandon' Causes Mainstream Media Meltdown" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Tristan Justice titled "In Virginia, One Party Has a History of Blackface [Including Former Governor Ralph Northam]; the Washington Post Pretended It Was Glenn Youngkin [Who Nevertheless Won on November 2]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "It Was a 'Bloodbath' for Democrats Last Night [November 2 Election]—And the Liberal Media Couldn't Handle It" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Jared Whitley titled "The 'Peaceful Protest' [Far-Left's Protest in D.C. Directly Attacking the Line 3 & DAPL Through Minnesota] Five Times Bigger Than Jan. 6 [Is Something] the Liberal Media Refuses to Cover" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by John Nolte titled "CNN's October Ratings Collapse to 661,000 Primetime Viewers" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

Strong reactions against Biden

■ A video and an article by Dylan Gwinn titled "Video: 'F**k Joe Biden' Chant Rocks Georgia-Florida [College Football] Game" were posted at breitbart.com on Oct. 31, 2021.

Biden's mental capacity

- Looking back to October 2020, an article by Howie Carr titled "Media Continue to Cover Up Joe Biden's Mental Decline" was posted at bostonherald. com on Oct. 3, 2020.
- A video and an article by Charlie Spiering titled "Watch: Sleepy Joe Biden Struggles to Stay Awake During Climate Change Summit" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Zachary Evans titled "Plurality of Dems Think Replacing Biden Gives Party Better Shot at 2024 Victory" was posted at national review.com on Nov. 1, 2021.
- An article by Glen Johnson titled "Biden Is the White House's Biggest Leak" was posted at axios.com on Nov. 2, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Landon Mion titled "Kamala Harris Says Virginia Governor's Race Could Be Indicator of 2022, 2024 Elections" was posted at townhall.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Biden Brushes Off Concerns About Tightening Virginia Race: 'We're Going to Win' " was posted at national review. com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Biden Disputes That Virginia Race Is Referendum on His Policies" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 2, 2021.
- A video and an article by Joshua Klein titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Warned Terry McAuliffe Loss Would Doom Dems in 2022, 2024—Who We Are As a Nation 'At Stake' " were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "After Youngkin Win, Kamala Harris Probably Regrets What She Said Last Week ['What Happens in Virginia Will in Large Part Determine What Happens in 2022, 2024']" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "AOC, Squad Silent on Winsome Sears' Historic Virginia Election Victory" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 3, 2021.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "AOC Says Dem Election Day Losses Result of Running 'Fully 100% Super Moderated Campaign' " was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Pelosi Repeats her 2012 Election Response: 'The People Have Spoken'—But, That Won't Stop Us" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 4, 2021.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "New Jersey Democrat Senate President Defeated by Truck Driver [Edward Durr] Who Spent \$153 on Campaign" was posted at bongino.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "NAACP Asks Professional Athletes to Boycott Texas [Due to Laws About Pro-Life, Election Integrity, Protecting Girls' Sports and Covid]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Bill Donahue titled "'Far-Right' Mentioned 31 Times, 'Far-Left' [Mentioned] None in American Values Survey Report" was posted at cnsnews. com on Nov. 4, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Paul Bedard titled "Trump [Endorsements] Sweep Election Day, Goes 4-0" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Dan Mangan and Kevin Breuninger titled "Durham Probe: Analyst [Igor Danchenko] Charged With Lying to FBI About Christopher Steele's Trump-Russia Dossier" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 4, 2021.

General interest

- An article by Virginia Allen titled "Former [George] Soros Activist Explains How Progressive Policies Ruined San Francisco" was posted at dailysignal.com on Oct. 27, 2021.
- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "Our Degenerate Elites Are Losing Control and Lashing Out in Desperation" was posted at thefederalist.com on Oct. 28, 2021.
- An article by Andrew Tangel and Ryan Tracy titled "FAA Plans Warnings to Pilots, Airlines Over New 5G Rollout" was posted at wsj.com on Oct. 29, 2021.
- An article by Alex Young titled "Barack Obama, Dave Chappelle Induct JAY-Z Into Rock and Roll Hall of Fame" was posted at consequence.net on Oct. 30, 2021.
- An article by Joshua Zitser titled "Bill Gates Celebrated His 66th Birthday With Jeff Bezos at an Intimate Party in a Secluded Turkish Cove, Reports Say" was posted at businessinsider.com on Oct. 30, 2021.
- An article by Lindsay Weber titled "Allentown [Pennsylvania] Voters Rejected Confusing Ballot Question That Would Have Removed English as the City's Official Language" was posted at mcall.com on Nov. 3, 2021.

* * * * *

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."